File 10 VA Monitoring of Subawards

In SFY18 DCJS increased our oversight and monitoring of VOCA funded projects. For example, we hired a full-time Fiscal Monitor and added two additional subgrant programmatic monitoring positions. Additionally, DCJS is reviewing and will ensure its policies and procedures are consistent with the VOCA Rule and the federal Financial Guide for the awarding and monitoring of grants.
 
In 2018 DCJS hired an additional Grant Monitor and revised our Subgrantee Risk Assessment process by including a scored risk assessment in the grant application budget submitted by VOCA applicants. Risk factors are consistent with the guidance in 2 CFR200. As part of the grant application review process, Grant Monitors review information submitted by grant applicants and add additional information based on their file reviews and their knowledge of each applicant program. The composite scores are ranked in order to establish monitoring priority levels. DCJS also developed a compliance monitoring tool which identifies VOCA rule and CFR compliance items which can be assessed on-site, through desk audit, and through self-assessment.
 
In the last year, staff conducted 70 on-site monitoring visits and we conducted 113 scored risk assessments, each of which includes a file review. In addition, staff reviewed over 1200 program performance or financial reports and responded to thousands of requests for technical assistance. In the coming year, we anticipate 90 site visits, many of which will involve the review of multiple awards.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]DCJS meets the VOCA Victim Assistance Final Rule (§ 94.106(b)) requirement that SAAs conduct regular desk monitoring of all sub-recipients by conducting quarterly reviews of all project performance reports and financial reports. In addition, DCJS is aware that SAAs are to conduct on-site monitoring of all subrecipients at least once every two years during the award period, unless a different frequency, based on risk assessment, is set out in the monitoring plan. We are currently testing a monitoring plan which requires on-site monitoring every one to four years, based on risk. Based on current risk scores, we estimate site visits assessing 90 subawards will be required this year. We are currently meeting this goal. With the increase in VOCA funds, we will also soon begin recruiting for additional fiscal analysts and grant monitoring positions, in order to support more on-site monitoring.



